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A Message from District Governor Ron 

 
Hello Lions of 29-L 

I am your new DISTRICT GOVERNOR, RON GRUBB. 

My theme this year is LEGACY, whatever you do as a LI-

ON you leave a LEGACY for the club and the community. 

Hope all of you are fine, and I know that you are getting 

tired of being in the den so long. I am excited to get 29-L 

up and running again. So many cancellations; International 

convention, USA/Canada Forum, MD 29 State convention, 

and not being able to meet in regular meetings, fundrais-

ers, and service projects. Some of the clubs are helping 

with the CONOAVIRUS situation, I commend you, kudos.   

I want all the clubs to see if they had  reported their Presi-

dent and Secretary to International and the District. 

Jot that down and send to FDG Ramona Sago, 9580 Ma-
son-Dixon Highway, Wadestown, WV 26590 or send email 
to rsago1959@gmail.com. International and the District 
need that information. 
 
If anyone in the District around the Southern part would 
like to be Zone Chair of Zones 9 & 10, let me know, gron-
grubb@comcast.net. 
Well, so much for the business part, I am excited to meet 

you Lions and get this District 29-L ROARING AND SERV-

ING the GREAT DISTRICT that we are. 

So, leave a LEGACY for your club and the community. 

WE SERVE. 

DISTRICT 29=L GOVERNOR Ron Grubb 
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1st Vice District Governor Ramona Sagoôs Message 



LEADERSHIP BY PDG BILL SYPHERS 

In the last part of the officer installation, the person per-

forming the installation asks all of the members of the club 

to promise their support for the elected officers. We need to 

remember that it is we who have elected them, and they 

are deserving of our support. It is also important to know 

that all Lions are leaders and part of the leadership pro-

cess. 

Whether at the club level, or district, Lion leaders are peo-

ple who hold no higher position than any other Lion. They 

are just like everyone else, except for the fact that they 

have agreed to take a position in the organization that re-

quires them do a little more than the average Lion. Their 

willingness to serve is a display of their commitment. 

Therefore, they deserve our support and respect. 

Training material, and other valuable information, is availa-

ble at the district website (lions29l.org.) All presidents, sec-

retaries, treasurers, membership chairpersons, and sup-

porting Lions should check out these resources regularly. 

Lions always try to be the best. 

If there is any need in your club of any kind, donôt hesitate 

to call:                                

GLT Bill Syphers, 304-233-0199, or  

billsyphers@comcast.net. 

 

Bill 

ZONE PERSON  

TRAINING MATERIALS 

http://lions29l.org/

zonetraining.html 

 

Club Officer 

Training Materials 

http://lions29l.org/

clubofficertraining.html  
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Just a little reminder on the beef tickets.  We are 
two months down and have only four months 
left to get all those tickets sold.  I am encourag-
ing all districts to focus on the goal.  It takes a 
village of Lions to get this accomplished!  Hats 
off to all those Lions/Clubs that have turned tick-
ets/money in.   

FVDG Ramona Sago 



 District 29 I will put up your 

choice of 9" cake from Char-

lotte's Cafe to be delivered at 

our MD 29 State Convention. 

What say you District 29 L and 

C?  Are you up for the chal-

lenge of selling beef raffle tick-

ets?  DG John Mason 

I will put up two 

packs of homemade 

jerky from 29C.  

CC Gary Boyd 

 Lion Michael Sholl put out a 

challenge to the other districts 

in WV to see which district can 

sell the most beef raffle tick-

ets.   



 

 

From LCIF ï THANK YOU! 

 

 

 

Year 2 of the Campaign 100 has now ended. 

 

I wanted to say a big Thank You to all the clubs and individuals in    

District 29-L who contributed to the Campaign for 2019-2020 Lions 

Year. 

For the second year in a row we have reached our monetary goal.  

Thanks to all of you.  I certainly appreciate all of your efforts and        

contributions to support our LCIF. 

Thanks again and now on to year 3 of Campaign 100. 

Sincerely, 

PDG John Wensyel 

LCIF 29-L Coordinator  

Wheeling Lions Club Members Honored 

 

Wheeling Lions Club members, Nick Bedway 
and James Altmeyer, were honored by receiving 
the Maroon Knightô Distinguished Service 
Award.  They will receive their awards when 
Central holds its annual Hall of Fame Brunch on 
Saturday, October 3rd at Wheeling Universityôs 
Benedum Hall.  Nick Bedway is an Ohio Valley 
sports-writing legend and James Altmeyer has 
been a lifelong leader in the business world,    
political realm or community service. 

 



Diabetes and Covid-19 (Continued) 
 

           Mary Kay Wensyel, 29L Diabetes Chair 

 

Social distancing and shelter-in-place rules may make it harder to get the supplies 

you need.  Stock up on enough goods to last for a couple of weeks, in case you get 

quarantined.  Make sure you have:  

¶ enough food, especially healthy carbs like whole-wheat crackers, vegetable or 

noodle soups, and unsweetened applesauce. 

¶ Simple carbs like honey, sugar-sweetened soda, fruit juice, or hard candies in 

case your blood sugar dips 

¶ The maximum number of refills you can get of your insulin and other medica-

tions 

¶ Extra glucagon and ketone strips 

¶ Phone numbers for your doctors and health insurance company 

If you feel sick, stay home.  Check your blood sugar more often than usual.  COVID-

19 can reduce your appetite and cause you to eat less, which could affect your levels.  

You also need more fluids than usual when youôre sick.  Keep water close by and 

drink it often. (ñWebMDò) 



DISTRICT GOVERNOR RONôS CABINET 

1st Vice Governor    Ramona Sago 

Immediate Past District Governor  PDG Bill Syphers 

Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer  PDG Eva Dague 

District Administrator   FVDG Ramona Sago 

Global Leadership Team Leader  PDG Bill Syphers 

Global Membership Team Leader  PDG Gary Pitcock 

Global Service Team Leader  FVDG Ramona Sago 

Zone 1 Chairperson   PDG Bernice Pitcock 

Zone 2 Chairperson   Mary Jo Graebe 

Zone 3 Chairperson   Gary Ridder 

Zone 4 Chairperson   Tony Vandenberg 

Zone 5 Chairperson   Vernon Odom  

Zone 6 Chairperson   Vernon Odom 

Zone 7 Chairperson   Jay Houser 

Zone 8 Chairperson   Rex Zickefoose 

Zone 9 Chairperson   OPEN 

Zone 10 Chairperson   OPEN 

District Conference   PCC Jeff Baxter 

Contest     David Sago 

Deaf and Blind Recreation   Argy Polsinelli 

Diabetes Awareness   Mary Kay Wensyel 

Environment    Kim McIntyre 

Guide Dogs    PDG Richard McMillan 

Hunger/ Childhood Cancer  PDG Mary Keyser 

Information Technology   PDG Bob Moffett 

LCIF     PDG John Wensyel 

Leo     PDG Eva Dague 

Newsletter    Kathy Syphers 

Peace Poster/ RAP   FVDG Ramona Sago 

Portable Sight Equipment   John Wharton 

 Service Dog    PDG Richard McMillan 

Sight & Hearing/WVU Eye Institute Kim Ebert 

Sight & Hearing/WVU Eye Institute PDG Paul Amrhein  

Youth Exchange/ Elected   PCC Patty Nutter 

Youth Exchange/ Appointed   James Lowell McFee 
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